The Royal Canadian Legion

Rideau Lakes (Ont. 231)

President, Comrade John Greenhorn chaired the Nov. 5th meeting. Motions were passed that: Principal officers shall be elected for a term of 2 years. \$30.00 prize money be provided for a poster contest being conducted at Rideau Centennial School, in connection with the Sesquicentennial of the Rideau Canal. Comrade Bertha Dillon, president of the Ladies Auxilliary, presented a \$500.00 cheque to the Legion, to be designated for the Building Fund. President Greenhorn, in accepting, thanked the Ladies Aux. and congratulated them on the fine work they were doing. The Annual Rememberance Day Services were held in Elgin and Portland on Sunday, Nov 8/81 and at Newboro on Wed. Nov 11/81. Even the weatherman remembered and gave us fine weather, especially on Sun. The Brockville Rifles and the Colour Party from Brockville Legion Branch 96 added a great deal to the Elgin and Portland parades and services. A good crowd turned out to witness the ceremonies. Portland service was conducted by Rev. Boston; Rev. Seeley conducted the service in Elgin and Rev. Brandon and Rev. Rev. Boston officiated at the Newboro service. Comrade Linton McConville was Parade Commander. The Volunteer Firemen from Elgin and Portland, joined by the cubs and scouts participated and made a worthy contribution. Following the Portland Service, refreshments were served in the Community Hall, lunch provided by the Ladies Aux. A unique situation has occurred in Portland where Mr. Leonard Doxee of Delta, laid the wreath dedicated to Ford Stevens. Mr. Doxee was in the same gun pit when Mr. Stevens was killed. They shall not grow old, As we that are left grow old. Age shall not weary them, Nor the years condemn. At the going down of the sun, And in the morning, We shall remember them. Forever Remembered They gave their tomorrow For our today. Next Legion Meeting, Thurs. Dec 3/81

PHILIPSVILLE W. I.

Philipsville W.I. held a meeting recently. The meeting was chaired by Mary Sutcliffe with Mrs. Davison as pianist. Roll call was "A world current event". Minutes were read and approved.

The quilting course will start on Nov. 24, Dec. 1 and Dec. 8 at the home of Edith Myers. The motto was "No one is rich enough to be without a neighbour."

On display were articles from foreign countries.

Mrs. McCann introduced the guests for the evening, Clinton McCann and Earl Mattice. Clinton showed slides of his trip to Jerusalem. The coloured slides showed were of the Garden of Gethsemanie, Wailing Wall, the stable where Christ was born, Jacob's well, Red Sea, Jordan River, churches and other buildings.

The Christmas meeting will be on Dec. 10 at 12:30 in the Hall.



ATTENTION DELTA & AREA RESIDENTS

Please consider these facts:

Please consider these facts:

- In 1979 many people of this area shared a common goal-that being the construction of the new RECREATION CENTRE IN DELTA.

- The co-operative effort was a success and the facility is

WELL used by all age groups during the entire year for many
activities such as skating, hockey, tennis etc.

- The centre is certainly an asset to the area and it was a positive indication of your interest in the youth of the district.

Where has All Your Interest Gone?

- For over 2 years now, the same few people have been abandoned with the complete responsibility for the year round administration of the centre. They are the sole "chief cooks and bottle washers" of your community centre.
- This is not only grossly unfair to them, but a clear demonstration of a lack of community responsibility. THEREFORE, LADIES AND GENTLEMEN, YOU ARE STRONGLY URGED TO ATTEND A

PUBLIC MEETING OF THE ATHLETIC AND RECREATION SOCIETY AT THE

RECREATION CENTRE (DELTA RINK) ON WED. DEC. 2, at 8:00 p.m.

IN ORDER TO DETERMINE THE FUTURE OF THE CENTRE, MANY QUESTIONS MUST BE ANSWERED. ATTENDANCE AT THIS MEETING WILL BE A CLEAR INDICATION OF THE PEOPLES' DESIRE TO SEE THE RINK OPEN OR NOT FOR THIS WINTER'S ACTIVITIES.

Public Meeting -- Delta Rink Wed. Dec. 2, --8:00 p.m.